
TOWN of WOOLSEY  

 Regular Meeting                December 12, 2022  

Mayor Laggis opened the meeting at 7:00. 

Agenda Changes 

None 

Minutes of Meeting 

Councilman Smith made a motion to approve the minutes from the November meeting as written. 

Councilman Carden seconded him. Councilman Wright concurred and the motion passed 

unanimously. 

Financial Report 

Councilman Wright made a motion to approve the Financial Report as submitted. Councilman 

Carden seconded him and Councilman Smith concurred. Motion passed unanimously.  

Old Business 

1. Transportation Update – Mayor Laggis gave the report for Caitlin who was unable to attend the 

meeting. The gas line location has been completed and it is further back than originally thought. 

They are working on locating the underground tanks. The Town will be hosting the Transportation 

Committee meeting on the first Tuesday in April at 1:30. Mayor Laggis also reported that the pipe for 

the culvert on Anna Lane is in and will be installed relatively soon. 

2. Painting Proposal Review – A&M Remodeling Services came in at $4,450 but does not carry 

insurance. H&O Painters came in at $5,200 but does carry insurance. After some discussion 

Councilman Wright made the motion to go with H&O Painters in accordance with their bid. 

Councilman Smith seconded the motion, Councilman Carden concurred and motion passed 

unanimously. 

3. Other - None 

New Business 

1. FY2023 Budget Review – Mayor Laggis told the Council that in 2020 the Community Center 

hosted 16 events which brought in $2,800 in rental fees, in 2021 it was 20 events and $3,875 in 

rental fees and as of this date, 2022 has had 36 events and has brought in approximately $8,925. 

Councilman Wright commented that having something that we give back to the town is good. 

Councilman Carden noted that 2023 is an election year and that we should budget some money for 

that line item (he and Councilman Wright are up for re-election). A public Hearing on the budget will 

be held in January. 

2. Other – None 

Public Comments 

A question was asked if towns are taxed and the answer is no. 

With no more business to come in front of the Council, Councilman Smith made a motion to adjourn 

the meeting at 8:27 p.m. He was seconded by Councilman Wright. Motion passed unanimously. 

Respectfully Submitted,   

  

Stacey Collins, Town Clerk  


